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Hopkins Homes are providing this consultation response in reply to the Regulation 19 Pre-Submission Draft Local Plan Consultation by the requested submission deadline of 22nd March 2021. 

Hopkins Homes Ltd is the largest independent house building company in East Anglia with a reputation for delivering well designed, high quality residential and mixed-use development harmonising with its local context. In the past decade the company has succeeded in delivering sustainable developments which improve neighbourhoods, improve local infrastructure and add to local distinctiveness throughout the Greater Norwich area.

In respect of the content of the Pre-Submission Draft Plan, Part 2, Hopkins Homes wish to make the following comments:-


PART 2 - THE SITES

5. KEY SERVICE CENTRES

WROXHAM

Whilst Wroxham has been identified as a ‘Key Service Centre’, no additional allocations are currently proposed to enable future housing growth. Hopkins Homes have previously made Representations to the GNLP that in order to suitably fulfil its role as a Key Service Centre, allocations for the proportionate further residential growth of Wroxham should be made. A copy of these previous Representations are now included as Appendices to these current Representations. 

The suggested justification within Paragraph 5.60 for not proposing any allocations for the growth of Wroxham appears to centre upon unsubstantiated claims of undue traffic and air quality impacts, together with perceived landscape impacts due to the proximity to The Broads. The available evidence does not support these claims.

In respect of traffic and air quality matters, Norfolk County Council’s ‘Wroxham and Hoveton Network Improvement Strategy’ of February 2020 highlighted the good level of available public transport in Wroxham, whilst also noted that existing air quality issues are focussed to the north of the Bridge between Wroxham and Hoveton, with the dominant direction of travel being south towards Norwich. As such, additional growth to the south of Wroxham would have no material impact upon these matters.

In respect of landscape impacts and proximity to The Broads, previous studies and evidence have concluded that additional growth to the south of Wroxham would have no direct visual relationship or impact upon The Broads, with significant resulting separation remaining in place. 

The Map contained beneath Paragraph 5.61 clearly shows that neither the land East of Salhouse Road (Site Reference GNLP2131) nor that South of Wherry Gardens (Site Reference 2135) would materially result in residential development encroaching further towards The Broads than that of areas of existing, longstanding residential development.

Given the otherwise wholly sustainable location of the available land to enable the future growth of Wroxham, in order to suitably fulfil its intended role and function as a Key Service Centre, allocations for additional residential development should be made.
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